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The Greater Southwest Aero Modelers, Inc. is 
a nonprofit organization. Membership is 
nondiscriminatory and open to anyone who 
agrees to abide by Club By-Laws.  A 
condition of membership for insurance 
purposes is current affiliation with the 
Academy of Model Aeronautics (AMA).  Our 
flying field is located at 6903 Randol Mill 
Road, 1/4 mile east of exit 26 off of Loop 820 
at N 32Á46.895ô W 97Á 12.361ô.  Visitors are 
welcome whenever the gate is unlocked.  
Free flight training instruction is available to 
members from 6:00 PM to dusk on Monday 
and Wednesday while Daylight Savings Time 
is in effect.  Regular Club meetings are held 
on the second Tuesday of each month at 7:30 
PM at the McDonalds Restaurant, 769 Air-
port Freeway, Hurst TX  76053.  The 
McDonalds is on the south access road just 
east of Precinct Line Road. 
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http://www.flygsw.org 

President .....................  Paul Lange ........................  (214) 729-4969 
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Next Meeting: 
Tuesday 

 
September 10, 2019 

7:30pm 
 

McDonalds 
Precinct Line #25720 
769 Airport Fwy. 
Hurst, TX  76053 

 

Presidentôs Notes 

September has arrived and man o man 
there is already too much to cover 
alreadyé..including our BIG BIRD event 
hosted by Tim Lovett on Saturday the 
14th!!!  If you missed Sunday the 1st the 
parking lot was full and the field was a 
complete flying circus. 
 
This followed closing out August with the 
Allen Texas Swap Meet held on Saturday 
the 31st.  GSWAM did good selling off our 
inventory of donated planes, parts of 
planes and kits.  The effort of dragging 
out all of the goods for member pre-swap 
meet sales, then sorting, bagging, 
pricing, reloading in the trailer for transit 
and preparing for the swap meet was a 
complete success.  We were able to rent 
four tables at the Allen Swap meet and 
haul all the inventory up to the venue 
starting at 5:00am from Euless Texas to 
the event.  All 4 tables were crammed full 
of stacked kits and kaboodle on the floor 
by 7:55am.  Thanks to the teams for all 
the hard work of the swap-meet -  it 
really paid off for us.   
 
The remaining small part sundry items 
that did not sell were reloaded into the 
trailer after the swap meet and brought 
back to the field.  These left-over items 
are set out on the table in front of the 
field concession cage and free for the 
pickinô.  At some point what is left from 
this third pickinô-passé.will be placed in 
file 13. 
 
Our August sweat equity of irrigation 
repairs have held up and looks to be 
complete and it shows as the field looks 
wonderful!  Hats off to the golden ditch 
diggers and water valve repair specialist 
teams. 
 
I think we have an explanation to the 
August crash pole count closing out at 17 
total loss crasheséwe will present our 
investigation findings for this at the 
September meeting.  We started off the 
September crash pole count with two 
losses on the first day.  Rumors are 

circling about a possible photo or short 
video of one of those crashes might be 
posting soon.  The crash pilot six step 
follow up process was duly communicated 
by Luke Wouters, one of our youngest 
pilots, who completed the last step of 
duly marking the crash pole for us via 
discrete solemn ceremony.  More details 
to follow this at the monthly meeting 
perhaps by Lawrence Harville. 
 
As you are probably aware of by now, 
Randol Mill Road is currently under 
complete de-construction efforts with the 
entire Eastbound lane CLOSED from 820 
all the way to Precinct Line Road 
intersection.  There have been reports of 
construction traffic fines assessed to 
those who have driven through the 
barrier cones to access the field from Hwy 
820é.Please note this as a warning.  DO 
NOT attempt to access the field from 820 
via Randall Mill Road until further notice.  
Access to the club field is only possible 
from Westbound single lane Randol Mill 
Road.  We may not see completion of 
Randol Mill Road construction until fall 
2020. 
 
Please mark your calendars to attend a 
Line-Control exhibition and contest on 
September the 21sté.come and watch 
and even take a flight if you dare.  We 
will have more details to release at the 
monthly meeting.  This even should see 
each of our disciplines of our park 
including Control line, Quad Track, Heli-
Port and Fixed Wing main runway 
teaming with activity.  So bring a friend 
and a camera! 
 
GSWAM is blessed with a great 
membership and we are continually 
thankful for the volunteerism cooking 
detail, event hosting, ditch digging, 
equipment driving, trailer hauling, gravel 
shoveling, electrical wire pulling,  raffle 
selling, competition judging, field mowing, 
tent awning moving, equipment repairing 
and cash donations for without these 
efforts I am not sure where we would be 
today.  We will be presenting some ideas 

(Continued on page 3) 
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Tail Spinner Submissions 
 
Items for the Tail Spinner are due by the 
25th of the month.  Remember that ads 
are free to members.  Send them to: 
 

Roy Baker 
(817) 545-4031 

(817) 455-0922 (cell) 
 

(e-mail)  reb2ntx@verizon.net 
 

GSW Upcoming Events 

 
 

 
 

 
Anyone can be an event coordinator.  
New type events are welcome with club approval.   
Fun-flyôs are totally informalðvolunteer and coordinate with me;  

Any date including a Sunday.   
(S) Indicates AMA sanctioned event.  
Jimmy Stanford, Event Coordinator (202) 725-5565 or rescuejim@yahoo.com 

Tuesday, September 10ðMonthly Business Meeting 
 
Saturday, September 14ðBig Bird Fun Fly 
 
Saturday, September 21ðControl Line CircusðWe are going to fly an event called WW II combat, which is a 75 mph timed 
event.  Fun to watch and not like the current combat event which sounds like bees on steroids! 
We will have about 10 flyers plus any of the rest of the club which will try their hand at CL.  We will have trainers there, and 
nobody should be afraid to try one.  We have our own system for a ñBuddy Boxò to avoid the crashes.  Lunch is a maybe, or we 
can get pizzas. 
 

mailto:darrellabby@att.net
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The June business meeting was called to 
order by President, Paul Lange at 7:30PM 
on August 13, 2019, at the McDonald's 
Restaurant #25720 Precinct Line 769 
Airport Freeway, Hurst, TX 76053 
 
Business Meeting Minutes 
 
There were 29 members in attendance. 
 
Presidentôs Report 
 
President Paul Lange provided a general 
club update: 
The water main leaked on 2 separate 

occasions needing emergency 
repairs.  Special thanks to 
Brandon Wells for assisting with 
the digging, and the hard work 
of Bob McDuff in making repairs. 

Outerland grassy areas have been 
cut, we found someone able to 
complete the work via Craigôs 
List. 

We are anticipating a letter/notice 
from the AMA soon regarding 
our status in uncontrolled 
airspace. 

We have one x-large club shirt 
remaining.  If we want to place 
another order a minimum of 40 
is required to get discounts. 

Proposal to place signage at our 
entrance to prominently display 
and promote our website was 
made.  Randy Mayhew 
volunteered to help produce the 
sign. 

Crash pole update:  July officially had 
a total of 6, and so far August is 
hitting us hard with 10. 
 

 
Vice President's Report 
 
Vice President Billy Law reports: 
One lawn mower has a bent blade. 
Sears mower has a new air filter. 
All blades will be sharpened soon. 
Water main hole still needs to be 

filled after recent repairs 
 
Treasurer's Report 
 
Treasurer Bob McDuff reports: 
All bills are paid and we are in decent 

shape with funds for the 
remainder of the year. 

Water bill was a significantly higher 
due to the recent water main 
leaks. 

Special Thanks goes out to some 
members who have been 
provided financial donations in 
support of the club, in particular 
the recent mowing of the tall 
grass. 

 
Flight Instruction 
 
 
Field Area Reports 
 
Events 

August Secretaryôs 
Report 

 
8/31 ï Allen Swap Meet 
9/6-7 ï Waco Warbirds 
9/14 ï Big Bird  
9/21 ï Control Line FunFly:  
Hosting air to air combat 
10 flyers plan on 
participating 

Trainers are available and 
new flyers are 
welcome! 

10/12 ï All Scale Fly-In 
11/2 ï Food Drive 
12/7 ï Toys for Tots 
 

 
New Business / General Comments 
 
An excellent float fly was held at 
Camp Joy Park at Lake Worth 

Randy Mayhew won model of the 
month. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jeff Bagdon, Secretary 
 

for the club at our next meeting so be 
sure to attend the September club 
meeting on the 10th.  Keep óem flyin and 
see you soon! 
 

Paul Lange, President 
 

(Continued from page 1) 

Randyôs Model of the Month 

SEEN AT THE AUGUST MEETING 
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Kelly and Luke 
Wouters 

Richardson Swap Meet 


